
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   DECEMBER 2021 

Message to our Filipino community 

Ako po si Dallas Wichman, ang punong-guro ng Paaralan ng St Anne’s. Noong huling termino, sinimulan 
natin ang kauna-unahang Linggo ng Wika at Kulturang Filipino. Sa kasamaang palad, ito ay ating 
itinigil dahil sa kasalukuyang pandemya. Ngunit ang hindi natin mapipigilan ay ang pagmamahal 
natin sa iba’t ibang kultura at ang kasiyahang naidudulot nito sa kabataan. 
 

Nais kong gamitin ang oportunidad na ito upang kilalanin at magbigay pugay sa komunidad ng mga 
Pilipino sa St Anne’s. Ikinagagalak namin kayong maging parte ng ating paaralan. Ang inyong mga 

anak ay sadyang mababait, mapagmalasakit at magagalang. Sila ay mahahalagang bahagi sa 
ikatatagumpay ng ating paaralan. Sabi nga ni Manuel Quezon, “Lahat kayong mabubuti at matutuwid 
na mga mamamayan ay magkaisa para sa ikauunlad ng ating mundo!” 

 

Pagpalain po tayong lahat ng Poong Maykapal at pagpalain ang bansang Pilipinas! 
 

Message to our Sāmoan community 

Tālofa lava 

E momoli atu la’u fa’afetai tele i ainga Samoa o loo aoo’nga o latou alo ma fanau i le aonga a Katoliko o St Anne’s. 
Fa’afetai i lo outou langolangoina o a’u o le pule aonga aemaise o fanau Aonga. Fa’amoemoe o le a tatou ngalulue 

fa’atasi aua se lumana’i manuia o lenei aonga. Soifua ma ia manuia 

I tamaiti lenei 

O’oe o le toa, e te tau mo lou mālō….. 
E lua au pelu: 
O lou fatu, ma le Atua 

Manatua lena mea 

Fa’afetai tele 

 

A Message to our Māori Community 

Kai tō tātou hapori Māori o Hato Ani, e kā iwi nā kā hau e whā, nei te mihi ki a koutou! Nau mai, tauti mai ki kā hākoro 

hou, kā hākui hou, kā tāua hou, kā pōua hou ki te kura nei. Ko te tūmanako ia, i pai te tīmataka o te wheako me te kura 

nei! Me haere tahi tātou kai ruka i te waka o mātauraka ki te anamata! 
Te Reo, he taoka, te tamariki, he tino taoka!  

He kuru pounamu ā tātou tamariki Māori! Waihoki, he taoka te reo Māori, te tikaka Māori, te ahurea Māori hoki! Kia ū, 

kia mau, kia kaha tātou ki te whakamahi te reo/tikaka/ahurea! 

Tino harikoa tōku kākau nā te tae mai o āhau tamariki ki tēnei kura.  

Ko taku tūmanako, ka taea e tātou te mahi tahi hai piki ake o te mātauraka o te reo, te tikaka me te ahurea mō tō 

tamariki, mai i te tīmataka o te wā kura ki te pito o te wā! Ko te whāika matua o te kura nei, reo rua e āku haumi!!!! 

Nā reira, nau mai, tauti mai ki te hapori o Hato Ani! 
 

To all 
This year was full of ups and downs outside of school, with our daily life changing frequently from what it used to be like 
a few years ago.  However, inside school we have strived for normality and enjoyment! A place to enjoy and be able to 
not worry.  I am very thankful for our parent community who have followed the ever changing rules with masks, drop 
offs etc. Thank you for making it easier on us by understanding that we are just following rules and guidance given to 
us.  We want to go back to the way it was as much as you do. The restrictions and new rules have caused extra stress 
for some, and I see some people in the community taking it out on those who are just following the rules.                                               

                 Cont... 
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Let’s role model our faith in the community by smiling and overwhelming people with kindness! There is a quote, 
“Anger is easy, try harder!”  Also, in Corinthians “Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it 
is not proud. It is not rude, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs. Love thy 
neighbour!” 

 

I also want to thank all of those parents who have helped this year with camps, sport teams, field trips, cultural 
dance and the list goes on.  Little things make a big difference! Thank you for making time for us!  
 

Celebrating Success  
Things that give us encouragement: 
•  We reached another high of 170 students! 
 The roll is currently full for 2022, with a waitlist applied! Things can change with people moving with work etc, so 

ensure you let us know of siblings or friends who want to apply in advance.  

 December McVicar completed the Storytelling introduction course. 
 Jo Smart, Caitlin Barnes and Amanda Correia completed the Better Start early literacy microcredentials.   

 Our Kāhui hub began working together and finished with a Kī o Rahi tournament (St Annes winning the majority 
of the games). 

 Room 5 won the worldwide prize for the most field trips in a year, again.  
 Our senior BBall team took out both term competitions. 

 Our senior touch team came second overall! 

 We held our first Manu Kōrero competition and our speakers were awesome! 
 We held our first Filipino Language Week (or half a week, thanks covid). 

 We introduced island drumming at school. 

  Josh and I, with Janelle Riki-Waaka led a hui for 150 leaders of our Catholic Schools on Māori success. The   
 Ministry has commented on our resources and suggested we apply for the Prime Minister’s awards. This was such 
 an affirmation (of course I said that’s not how we roll). 

•   We made the Catholic NZ magazine with our exciting Pentecost celebrations (language booklets, birthday games 
 and ‘flame’ clothing). 

 We farewelled Miss French and Miss Grice (this isn’t encouraging, but the point they stayed until retirement says 
it is not the worst place to be) 

 We got our new shade sails up, bought heaps of new sports gear, and are finally getting our super sized chess 
and draught pieces for behind the hall.  

 We helped UC with more videoing and photos for the  2021 intake of Better Start and the majority of our kāhui 
of 15 schools are in the programme now. 

 We survived Mr Halkett, Miss Mapley and Miss Garbes all having a term off with Kāi Tahu in a full immersion 

environment.  

 Five of our staff attended and completed Māori language levels through Te Ahu o Te Māori programme. 

 Denise Woods has completed teacher aide professional development at ARA. 

 Provided Languagenut for all families including Tagalog, Sāmoan, CI Māori, Māori and all the usual northern 
hemisphere suspects.  

 Ski Trip and Jubilate were awesome experiences. 
 The ‘Washing Machine’ made a return for the GRIT challenge (crazy cross country). 

 We ‘had a ball’ on our Living Springs Camp with amazing students and parent helpers! 
 

Kāhui Achievements: 
Miss Clara Mapley has become a contracted artist to the Kāhui Ako (not really but kind of)! Her pictures are simply 

amazing and give inspiration to her whole class and the Kāhui Ako. The Ipad master!!! Whilst being a big part of 
the development of these resources, her creativity, amazing classroom programme, and the faithful way she drives 

our special character, not to mention her leadership as Assistant Principal are also second to none.   
 

Mr Josh Halkett has become famous in the Kāhui Ako for his teaching resources, leadership and knowledge in place 
based education! He is a role model for the children that learning is fun, interesting and lifelong.   
                                         Cont... 
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Josh and I constantly share learning together mainly about NZ history, migrational history, Māori language and 

different dialects as part of our work and resources in the Kāhui.  I am so proud of his development as a leader in 

the Kāhui over the year.  He has no ‘off button’!  I know our Board was proud when we shared our school’s journey 
following the presentation by Janelle Riki-Waaka, about how schools should look, feel and sound.  
He was also asked by the University of Canterbury to help develop a teacher training programme for a bilingual 
pathway for those training to be teachers. In time this will be the norm (you heard it here first), and we will be a 
school for the trainees to come to on their teaching placements when it begins in 2023.  
 

Me—I’m not going to talk about myself, but to say that I love leading 15 (+5 part timers) Catholic Schools in 
professional development and I thank our BOT for allowing me to do it.  I also thank our staff for this, as it can 

cause some disruption with one of us darting to a school to run PLD, and not being available for a meeting, or a 
school ground duty etc.  My job is like being a principal of 15 schools, with six DP’s and 30 senior leaders to 
organise.  It has a Stewardship Group something like a Board that I report to, a strategic plan, a budget etc.         

I acknowledge, not all things get done as quickly as they may at school, but I feel our Kāhui team notice the gains 

outway the negatives.  

 

We also have a bunch of teachers who are stepping up which is fantastic.  Mr Isherwood’s energy has been great  
and he likes ‘things to happen’.  One of my favourite quotes that I like to live by is, “There are people who make 
things happen, there are people who watch things happen, and there are people who wonder what happened. To 
be successful, you need to be a person who makes things happen.”  He and I very much see eye to eye on this!  
 

Congratulations: 

December McVicar, who was a fixed term teacher, has secured a permanent full time position at St Anne’s.  She has 
done amazing things in Room 3.  She was a super coach at McCormick’s Bay Touch Rugby and has been involved in 

Storytelling and Māori language professional development.  
 

Jo Smart has been appointed our Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCo) for 2022.  She has a lot of 

knowledge in this area, is extremely organised and will be amazing in this position.  We thank Amanda Correia for 
the work she has done holding the fort since Cathy French finished.  
 

Farewell: 

We would like to thank Kyra Robertson for this year.  She came this year with an aim to increase the ability of our 

staff in te reo Māori.  She also helped with learning support in classes whilst we were waiting for Denise to move to 
full time hours. She has been a smiling face in the school and I know many of the children really enjoyed her as 

part of the team this year and will miss her next year.  

E rere atu ana tāku mihi ki a koe, ki kā tākata o Kāti Huikai, ki kā tākata kātoa o Koukourarata hoki.  Kia pai te 
anamata e hoa! 
 

Thank You 

Kiwican—Gabby and Hayley, the children think you are amazing and your energy every Thursday is awesome! 
 

Penny Cherry—for attending so many events and giving so many people joy when looking at amazing photos of 
their children.  Penny has spent countless hours organising and attending basketball and touch at Cowles Stadium 

and McCormicks Bay.  She has also assisted with sport at Hagley, Linwood Pool and touring Catholic schools with 

me for Kī o Rahi. Not to mention the Parents’ Facebook Page!  
 

2022 

 We have two new classrooms coming! 
 We have two existing classrooms being remodeled. 

 Healthy Active Learning - will be a focus next year. 
 Life Education is coming back! (Thanks Jasmine! Sorry about the delay!) 

 Lots of other ideas are starting to evolve. 
 

 

 



 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our staff and Board members for all their hard work this year. They 
all have their strengths and are all very different! I hope you all have a blessed Christmas with all your family and 
friends! 
 

Dallas 

 

 

From the Board Chair 
Kia ora koutou, 

 

What a year this has been!  We said farewell to Cathy French and Melanie Grice (two of our longest serving staff 

members) earlier this year, and we hope they are enjoying their retirement.   We welcomed Dean Isherwood as 

Deputy Principal and Year 7 and 8 teacher and we are glad to say that he has fitted in well to our St Annes 

whānau.  
 

We have also had to deal with the dreaded Covid virus.  As we are governed by the Ministry of Education, we have 

had to take our cues from them.  We would like to acknowledge all parents, whānau and staff for their patience 

and understanding during these tough times.  It's not an ideal situation, but together we can get through it. 
 

We give a huge thanks to Dallas and the staff for all their hardwork and efforts this year, it has not been the 

easiest with lockdowns and uncertainty but they have done a tremendous job of supporting the students learning 

no matter the situation. 
 

We would also like to say a big farewell to our Year 8’s.  We are glad to have had you in our St Anne’s whānau 

throughout the years and we wish you all the best on the next stage of your education journey.  I want to leave 

you all with this quote: “Never forget where you came from.”  We like to see and hear how you are doing, so please 

pop in from time to time and let us know. 
 

Lastly, on behalf of the Board, we want to wish everyone a Meri Kirihimete and a Happy New Year.  

Stay safe during these holidays and we will see you all next year. 

 

 
Ngā mihi nui, 

 

Jonny Parker 

Tūru Poari 
 



Confirmed Term Dates 2022 
 

School starts:     9.00am    Tuesday  1  February, 2022 
 

Term 1    Tues     1  Feb  - Fri     16  April                Term 3    Mon  26 July   -   Fri        1  Oct 

Term 2    Mon    3 May  - Fri      9  July                   Term 4    Mon  18  Oct  -  Tues  14  Dec 

Before and After  
School Care  

www.kidsbase.co.nz 

Ph. 354 2906   Email.  info@kidsbase.co.nz 



Class Lists for 2022 
                           

                        Mrs Smart  Room 1    -    Year 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

          Miss McVicar        Room 2    -      Year 1 & 2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

                                       Miss Barnes         Room 3      -     Year 2 & 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

   

                       Miss Garbes       Room 4      -     Year  3 & 4 

Elijah Tokuma 

Nixon  Tailua 

Jaydean Justiniano 

Zoey Coman-Wright 

Sophie Coman-Wright 

Blessing Talaga 

Taika  Caballero-Reihana 

Ely Abanales 

Violet Haines 

Zephaniah  Sio-Fatu Lofa 

Joseph Hutt 

Fatu Te’o 

Jack Ainu’u 

Eliana Birhane 

Arizona Smith 

Dylan Lopez 

Milika Soli 

Grace Hurl 

Ariki Phillips 

Nathan Zeleke 

Otis Ryan-Esra 

Ethan Sheriff 

Ella Fuataga 

James Mc Kay 

Nazareth Filifili 

Nathaniel Swain 

Lino Mata’u 

Cassandra Stirling 

Sonny Tafua 

Mo Aileone 

James Merez 

Marshall Ellis-Witchall 

James Merez 

Kiaan Chettri 

Patrick Walsh 

Michelle Mc Intyre 

Riley Oh Pimentel 

Francis Cross 

Aidan Gould 

Elizabeth Tolra 

Jarren Te Huia 

Charlize Thompson 

Bianca Abrigo 

Prudence Halkett 

Edwin  John 

Deziah Aileone 

Luke Mathew 

Lorenz  Filifili 

 

Sophia Bonita-Botos 

Cooper Bishop 

Tre’z Epiha 

Nathalie Navarro 

Marisa Gray 

Eliza Su'a 

Destiny Malaki 

Rischel Abanales 

Ariana Fuataga 

Kiearah Loye 

Aurora Haines 

Joseph White 

 

Isla Cogle 

AJ  Auvae 

Leilia Ah-San 

Noahlee Ramoso 

Nico Sharp 

Tatavia Christie-Nafoi 

Primo Afeau 

Tahlia Sinafoa-Crichton 

 

 

Angelo Te’o 

Te Waimirirangi Morehu-Larkins 

Marcus Gomez 

Xander Garcia 

Rydah Sanft-Nafoitoa 

Elijah Bradbrook 

Khalan-Rose Newman 

Liliana Palepoi 

 

 



Miss Mapley     Room 6       -      Year 5 & 6 

Mr Isherwood      Room 7      -       Years 7 & 8 

Class Lists for 2022 

Aaron Mathew-Rakesh 

Jaydean Fabian 

Elsie Taylor 

Shyla-Lilly Prakash 

Maitea Redwood 

Niko Parker 

Scarlett Bailey 

Deakyn Beijin 

Solomon Clare-Broughton 

Kalista Maaya 

Felise Teo 

Ben Tolra 

Tai Palepoi 

Ava King-Edghill 

Xum Lampitoc 

Nathan Boulden 

Jack Mori 

Eduard Watson 

Ezekiel Smith 

Frankie Tafua 

Jack Gould 

Raizen Ferreras 

Hope Ayers 

Nathan Reddock 

Hanna Michelline 

Gabby Castro 

Mr Halkett      Room 5       -      Years  4 & 5 

Eric Loto 

Eve Solodi 

Charm Delfin 

Joseph Falaniko 

Shammie Batangas 

Amber-Rose Channings 

Emma-Rose Channings 

Philip-Aidel Verallo 

Liam O’Leary 

Krish Chettri 

Charlotte Wright 

Amiria Morgan-Parsons 

Rydah Beigin 

Cooper Orchard 

Miguel Lund 

Lawrence Abellanosa 

Maua Tanoai 

Janelia Ainu’u 

Brooke Vanderpyl 

Willow Cherry 

Kaitlyn Thompson 

Ropati Laufiso 

Isabelle Mahoney 

Arani Donaldson 

Milly Walker 

Dylan Walsh 

Mathew Palma 

Theresa Vergara 

Letisha Sinafoa 

Ruby Swain 

Zhyren Mangaoil 
Connor Cogle 

Alyster Justiniano 

Henry Swain 

Keyarn Prakash 

Dominic Tanoai  

Laurah Vili-Umaga 

Zshavana Lal 

Mackenzie Smith 

Willow Haines 

Alex  King-Edghill 
Yvaine Betito 

Lucas Bonot 

Aria Cook-Aumua 

Zak Walker 

Lucas Boulden 

Mac Bowden 

Jeremy Swain 

Anaina Bijo 

Olly Smith 

Kailyn Lanto 
Sadie Forrester 

Luis Bonot 

Oliver Lim 

Madden So 

 



Teachers 

  Dallas Wichman                         Dean Isherwood         Clara Mapley            Josh Halkett 
  Principal  /  Tumuaki                    DP                                                AP / DRS              Kāhui Ako ASL 

         Room 7  /  Whitu          Room 6  /  Ono                                Room 5  /  Rima     

 Hazel Harnett-Garbes        Caitlin Barnes                            December McVicar                      Jo Smart         
 Room 4   /   Whā        Room 3   /  Toru                               Room 2  /  Rua        Room 1  /   Tahi 
         

  Amanda Correia                       Cathy French                          
  ESOL                                              Better Start teacher                    

 Shelley Nicholson                             Denise Woods                             Sharyn Beccard                                Penny Cherry 
 Office Manager                          Learning Support                            Learning Support                                    Sports Admin   
                                        Librarian                                                                                                             

Support Staff 



  STAT IONERY LIST  2022   

Please purchase  all stationery before school starts for 2022.   
For ease of purchasing order online and have  everything delivered by going to  www.MySchool.co.nz ;   

or you can purchase these items from your preferred supplier.  
 

NB:  Items in italics are not available from Officemax MySchool Packs online and should be purchased separately. 

  Mrs Smart   -   Rm 1 
New Entrant Stationery packs will be available from the 

class teacher.    Returning students may continue using 

what is left of their 2021 stationery and replace items by 

purchasing as needed. 

 

 
  Miss Mcvicar   -   Rm 2 

 
 
  Miss Barnes -  Rm 3 

 

     
      Miss Garbes  -  Rm 4 

 

Clever Kiwi Activities Book Blank 100gsm 32 Leaves 3 

Black Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Amos Glue Stick 35g 4 

Staedtler Tradition Graphite HB Pencil 4 

Warwick 1U4 Exercise Book 12mm Ruled 24 Leaves 3 

Warwick 1F2 Exercise Book 12mm Ruled 24 Leaves 2 

Warwick 1A8 A4 Exercise Book Unruled 36 Leaves 1 

Handwriting Book 1 Pink 1 

Blue Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Highlighter Pen  chisel tip  -  Green 1 

Highlighter Pen  chisel tip  -  Pink 1 

Headphones or earbuds to be kept at school 1 

Coloured Pencils, Pack of 12 1 

Amos Glue Stick 35g 4 

Plastic Ruler 30cm Clear 1 

Green Desk Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Pink Desk Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Yellow Desk Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Vinyl Eraser Large 61x21mm 3 

Staedtler Tradition Graphite HB Pencil 5 

Blue Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Black Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Clever Kiwi Activities Book Blank 100gsm 32 Leaves 3 

Clever Kiwi Fun Doing Maths Exercise Book 1 Up To Year 4 1 

Warwick 1L5 Exercise Book 7mm Ruled & Blank 36 Leaves 3 

Warwick WDB Junior Picture Story Book 14mm Ruled  2 

Headphones or earbuds to be kept at school 1 

Clever Kiwi Activities Book Blank 100gsm 32 Leaves 1 

Clever Kiwi Fun Doing Maths Exercise Book 1 Up To Year 4 1 

Clever Kiwi Reading Exercise Workbook 2 

Warwick 1L5 Exercise Book 7mm Ruled & Blank 36 Leaves 5 

Warwick 1A8 A4 Exercise Book Unruled 36 Leaves 1 

Black Retractable Ballpoint Pens 2 

Red Retractable Ballpoint Pen 1 

Staedtler Tradition Graphite HB Pencil 2 

Amos Glue Stick 35g 4 

Coloured Pencils, Pack of 12 1 

Black Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Blue Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Green Pen Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Pink Pen Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Plastic Ruler 30cm Clear 1 

Headphones or earbuds to be kept at school 1 

https://www.myschool.co.nz/stannewoolston


  STAT IONERY LIST  2022   

 

 Mr Halkett   -   Rm 5 

 
Miss Mapley  - Rm 6 

    Mr Isherwood   -  Rm 7 

 
 

Black Retractable Ballpoint Pens 6 

Red Retractable Ballpoint Pen 3 

Green Pen Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Yellow or Orange Pen Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Black Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 3 

Metal Pencil Sharpener 1 Hole 1 

Coloured Pencils, Pack of 12 1 

Vinyl Eraser Large 61x21mm 1 

Plastic Ruler 30cm Clear 1 

The Big Book Scrapbook Unruled 335x242mm 100gsm  
32 Leaves 

2 

Warwick 3B1 Notebook 7mm Ruled 32 Leaves 1 

Clever Kiwi Reading Exercise Workbook 2 

Clever Kiwi Fun Doing Maths Exercise Book 1  
Up To Year 4 

2 

Amos Glue Stick 35g 3 

BIC 10K Mechanical HB Pencil 0.7mm Assorted Clip Colour 2 

Warwick 2B8 Hardcover Lecture Book 7mm Ruled  94pgs 2 

Warwick 1B8 Exercise Book Unpunched 7mm Ruled   36pgs 2 

Journal Bag Large Hook & Loop Fastener 330x360mm any colour 1 

Headphones or earbuds to be kept at school 1 

Simple Pencil Case 1 

Black Retractable Ballpoint Pens 6 

Red Retractable Ballpoint Pen 3 

Green Pen Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Black Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Blue Whiteboard Marker Bullet Tip 2 

Metal Pencil Sharpener 1 Hole 1 

Coloured Pencils, Pack of 12 1 

Vinyl Eraser Large 61x21mm 1 

Plastic Ruler 30cm Clear 1 

Warwick 1B8 Exercise Book Unpunched 7mm Ruled  
36 Leaves 

2 

Warwick 2B8 Hardcover Lecture Book 7mm Ruled 94 
Leaves 

1 

The Big Book Scrapbook Unruled 335x242mm 100gsm  
32 Leaves 

2 

Clever Kiwi Reading Exercise Workbook 1 

Amos Glue Stick 35g 4 

Clever Kiwi Fun Doing Maths Exercise Book 2 Year 4 Plus 1 

 Journal Bag Large Hook & Loop Fastener 330x360  
any colour 

1 

Headphones or earbuds to be kept at school 1 

Warwick 1E8 Exercise Book With Margins 7mm Quad  
32 Leaves 

2 

Plastic Ruler 30cm Clear 1 

Plastic Kin Compass 1 

Taurus Protractor 180 degrees 10cm 1 

Vinyl Eraser Large 61x21mm 2 

Blue Retractable Ballpoint Pens 4 

Red Retractable Ballpoint Pen 2 

HB Lead Pencil 4 

Metal Pencil Sharpener 1 Hole 1 

Coloured Pencils, Pack of 12 1 

Green Desk Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Pink Desk Style Highlighter Chisel Tip 1 

Clever Kiwi Assignment Book Ruled 80gsm 32 Leaves 1 

Amos Glue Stick 35g 3 

Warwick 1B5 Exercise Book 7mm Ruled 40 Leaves 4 

BIC Vivid Black Permanent Marker Fine Bullet Tip 2 

Display Book 20 Page   any colour 1 

Headphones or earbuds to be kept at school 1 

Simple Pencil Case 1 

Please purchase  all stationery before school starts for 2022.  For ease of purchasing order online and have  everything 
delivered by going to  www.MySchool.co.nz ;  or you can purchase these items from your preferred supplier.  

 

NB:  Items in italics are not available from Officemax MySchool Packs online and should be purchased separately. 

 School Photo Ordering  
If you have not received an email from Photolife Studios 
with an Access Key Code to order your photos online 

it maybe because we do not have your current email 
address.   If this is the case please email Shelley at     

reception@stannes.co.nz  and she will reply with your 
Access key Code.  

 
You have until 20 December to place orders to be sent 

this year.  Orders will then close until their office opens 
early February 2022 
 

https://www.myschool.co.nz/stannewoolston

